
The Draft Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
October 9, 2024 – Virtual Meeting 
 
CLC Members in Attendance:  
Stephen Burt, Peter Ipema, Sara Yonson, Julie Wedzinga, Manal Chaudhry 
 
Other Attendees: 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Kerry LeClair 
 
Welcome 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q3 2024 
based on the Method 303 environmental audits conducted on a regular basis.  Coke battery audit results 
demonstrated compliance with all 2024 limits. 
 
Stephen Burt of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) commented there were no 
issues with Stelco’s Q3 performance.     
 
Community Comments 
Community inquired about the Cleveland-Cliffs acquisition to which Stelco commented that the sale had 
cleared through both the US and Canadian anti-trust processes and was expected to close sometime in Q4. 
 
Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2025. 
 


